
Minutes approved at the FGB on 12th September 2022 – signed by C Skeet (Chair)
MORLEY VICTORIA PRIMARY SCHOOL GOVERNING BOARD
Minutes of the meeting held on 27 June 2022 at 6.00pm 
	PRESENT
	Claire Skeet (Chair) 
	 Jo Wood (Headteacher)

	
	Julia Britton

Dee Odesola

Rebecca Passley 
	James Stott 

Tia Wood


IN ATTENDANCE:
 Angela Walker (Clerk – Governor Support Service)



 Kevin Precious (Associate Member) 
                                 Candy Evans (Associate Member)
	1.00
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
	ACTION

	1.01
	Apologies were received and accepted from Julie Hardaker, Emma Robshaw and Reena Sharma.
	

	
	
	

	2.00
	DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
	

	2.01
	There were no new declarations of interests made.
	

	
	
	

	3.00
	MEMBERSHIP MATTERS
	

	3.01
	The Chair informed governors that it had been suggested by Governor Support Services (GSS) that the governing body re constitutes the governing body due to the high number of vacancies . GSS also felt that the governing body would be top heavy with any more parents and more independent governors were needed. The Chair had discussed this with the Headteacher and it was acknowledged that the governing board was working well, with attendance and commitment by all members.  There were potentially two new governors who could take up the role in September, one as co-opted governor and one as Local Authority governor as well as reducing down co -opted governors to just one vacancy. The skills audit had identified gaps in knowledge and skills of Law, Human Resources and Health and Safety. Local advice would be obtained on these matters. The governing body would consist of ;

· seven Co-opted governors reduced from nine

· One LA governor

· Three parent governors

· Two Staff governors (including Headteacher)

· Three Associate members


	

	3.02
	The Chair and Emma Robshaw needed to review the  current advert for governors to incorporate the gaps identified in the skills audit. The Clerk would send the proposed reconstituted governing body numbers  to GSS.
	Chair/ 
E Robshaw

Clerk

	
	
	

	4.00
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
	

	4.01
	Resolved:

· That the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 23 May 2022 were agreed as a correct record and the Chair was authorised to sign them.
	

	
	
	

	5.00
	REVIEW ACTIONS AND MATTERS ARISING
	

	5.01
	The current advert for governors (minute 3.02 refers) 
Action ongoing; The Chair and Emma Robshaw. review the advert for the governor sites to ensure that it attracted the right candidates. (see item 3.02)

	

	5.02
	Pupil Premium meeting (minute 5.06refer)

Action completed; Julie Hardaker had met with Kevin Precious and Debbie Smith to discuss Pupil Premium.


	

	5.03
	Single Central Register (SCR) and The Annual Safeguarding return(ARM).(minute 5.08 refers)

Action completed; Julia Britton and Debbie Smith had reviewed and completed the ARMS returns by the submission date on the Governor Day.  Reena Sharma and Tia Wood had discussed the SCR with Julia and Debbie.

	

	5.04
	SEND report (minute 5.11refers)

Action completed; Julie Hardaker had completed the report and had circulated it to governors. It was on the website

	

	5.05
	Report on Safeguarding (minute 5.14 refers)

Action complete; Julia Britton had provided a report on Safeguarding to the Full Governing Body meeting on 27 June 2022. 


	

	5.06
	Review of the training action plan (minute 5.17 refers)


Action completed; Governors had ensured that Kevin Precious was updated with their training information. 
	

	5.07
	The Headteacher report (minute 6.01 refers)
Action completed; The Headteacher had sent out her report prior to this full governing body meeting and it would be discussed at item.


	

	5.08
	Options for Academisation (minute 6.09 refers)
Action ongoing; Governors felt that the governing Body needed to have clear direction and information in order to look at the alternatives. The Headteacher and governors would research existing models and the governors would discuss over the next year.

	Head


	5.09
	Q: A governor asked if the Morley schools Partnership wanted to go their separate ways or join together into a MAT?
A: Some do but most do not want to join the existing  MAT’s in Morley. The Headteacher was asked if the LA would be an option but she did not think that this was viable as resources were already stretched. The priority for the Headteacher was Ofsted and then her preference would be a primary MAT with common shared values but schools retaining their identity. It was best to gather the information and come back to this next spring Full Governing Body as setting up a MAT from scratch was not an option.
	

	
	
	

	6.00
	CURRICULUM UPDATE INCLUDING EARLY READING AND PHONICS
	

	6.01
	Early Reading and Phonics had been updated the second week after the half term. There was a full action plan in place for Phonics and resources needed which would be in place for the implementation in September.
	

	
	
	

	7.00
	GOVERNOR MONITORING OF SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT PLAN PRIORITIES
	

	7.01
	The Governor Day had taken place and the majority of governors attended. 

	

	7.02
	The Chair outlined the monitoring of the school improvement priorities which took place;
· Maths

· Staff Interviews

· Reading

· Writing observations

· Staff training on guided model of writing

· Staff questioning on curriculum

· Vocabulary development from Year 1 to Year 6

· Geography

· History

· Computing

· Curriculum newsletter

Design and Technology had been monitored in Teaching and Learning committee
	

	
	
	

	8.00
	QUESTIONS ABOUT THE HEADTEACHER’S REPORT OR NOVACS RECEIVED (Notice of Visit and Contact)
	

	8.01
	The Headteacher had circulated her report and the report on the Deep Dive into Reading completed by Duncan Grant.
	

	8.02
	The Deep Dive into Reading was very complimentary and there were no actions needed to improve. The Headteacher felt that reading had moved on significantly but there were things that could still be improved. Staff were enthusiastic about discussing their subject and subject leaders had the autonomy to review and change things if not working including methods of teaching. The coaching and mentoring of staff by subject leaders was evident  and the school was in a strong position to go forward.

	

	8.03
	There were no questions for the Headteacher about her report and governors thanked her for a clear and through report.
	

	
	
	

	9.00
	COMMITTEE REPORTS
	

	9.01
	The Resources committee had been moved to the 11 July when the following would be discussed.
•
Price of school meals STATUTORY
•
Health and safety STATUTORY 

•
Mid-year performance management reviews

•
Freedom of Information Policy STATUTORY
•
Data Protection (GDPR) Policy STATUTORY 
 
	

	9.02
	The Pay and Personnel committee had discussed the staffing model for the next academic year and the staff survey which had been on the whole positive.

	

	9.03
	Teaching and learning committee had a presentation from the Design and Technology Team and had an opportunity to scrutinize books. The Assessment week had been completed and the SAT’S process and outcomes had been discussed. All the data would need to be moderated before outcomes could be shared with governors. The Reports to parents had been in the same format as previous years but the Headteacher would be amending the format next year to make it more relevant and user friendly. 

	

	9.04
	Pupil support committee had invited Jenny Northfield to update them on attendance.

· Attendance was higher than the national percentage which was 93.7%. 

· Morley Victoria was 94.7%.
· There were 69 children categorised as Persistent absence 
· There had been 115 holiday requests

· The Team were targeting the children who were below 93%

· There had bee significant absences in Reception due to an outbreak of Chicken Pox

· ARBOR had helped to pull the data together 

· 

	

	9.05
	Governors were happy with the Equalities policies and objectives which were in place. Diversity Defenders were now in place.

	

	9.06
	Governors recognised that the Sex and relationships education (SRE) in school and PHSE in general were of high quality and  had helped achieve the Mind Mate and Cultural Capital Quality Mark awards. The whole Child approach had been recognised by the Authority and had been taken up for delivery into other schools.

	

	9.07
	The completion of annual return was done on the Governor Day and a copy would be circulated to governors. There had been technical issues as the format was now on an online platform.


	

	9.08
	Discussions had taken place about the role of the external Cluster supporting children and the Green paper on SEN.


	

	9.09
	The Pupil Questionnaire had been very positive with the majority of pupils rating behaviour as excellent. Kevin Precious and Debbie Smith had followed up and other comments.


	

	9.10
	Early Years results were pleasing at 60% GLD. Pre covid it had been 72%. Reception had a number of children with physical , social and development issues and the staff had adapted the curriculum for those children. Two children had left the school and the GLD would be 62% of the current cohort.

	

	9.10.1
	Q: A governor asked what GLD stood for?

A:It stood for Good Level of Development There were 17 areas that Early Years children were measured against. A baseline was taken at the beginning of the year and the scores were Reading 37% Writing 27% and Maths 42% The latest tests were scored at Reading 67%, Writing 65% and Maths 73%.


	

	9.10.2
	Q: A governor asked if the children not achieving GLD made good progress?

A: Children who had not reached the required GLD also made significant progress and the staff were looking at targeted interventions in Year1. 

	

	9.11
	The phonics testing had gone well with 92% achieving a pass which was over 32 out of 40.


	

	9.11.1
	Q: A governor asked at what stage were the 8% who had below the pass mark?

A:This equated to five children one child just missed it with a score of 31 and the others were close and would get it in Year 2.

 
	

	9.12
	The Year 2 moderations had been done on the SAT’S tests with the combined score been 68%. Reading was 78% working at and 25% Greater depth, Writing was 68% working at and 20% Greater depth, Maths was 80% working at and 27% Greater depth. Science achievements were 86%. Year 6 unvalidated results would be published on 5 July.


	

	9.12.1
	Q: A governor asked if there had been any external moderation?

A:The Headteacher stated that there had been moderation across the classes and with other schools. Morley Victoria was strong across the partnership.

	

	9.13
	The Multiplication tests had taken place in Year 4 32% has gained full marks of 25 out of 25. 74% had gained 20plus marks and three children were borderline with a score just under 20.
	

	
	
	

	10.00
	SAFEGUARDING/CHILD PROTECTION
	

	10.01
	The safeguarding governor had met with the designated safeguarding lead to discuss the progress of actions in the previous Section 175 Compliance Return and arrangements to complete this year’s submission. This had been completed on the Governor Day and had been submitted. The finalised return would be shared with all governors when it had been converted into excel by Debbie Smith, as it was an online portal submission.

	

	10.02
	The Safeguarding governor had circulated her report to governors. The report had been split into logical sections
	

	
	
	

	11.00
	POLICY REVIEW
	

	11.01
	The Headteacher had circulated the Complaints procedure which had been updated with timescales for responses to complaints. This had been done to manage complainants expectations

Resolved:

· That governors had reviewed the updated complaints policy and approved it.

	

	11.02
	The Headteacher felt that the following policies had been reviewed and approved at the beginning of the year.

· Staff Disciplinary Policy, 

· Staff grievance policy 

· Staff code of conduct 

The Clerk would check and advise the Chair and Headteacher
	Clerk

	
	
	

	12.00
	EVALUATION OF GOVERNING BOARD EFFECTIVENESS INCLUDING SUCCESSION PLANNING
	

	12.01
	The Chair informed governors that she had finished the Annual report and had sent it to the Headteacher. It was up to March and after discussions the Chair agreed to amend it to cover March to July so that an academic Year was covered.


	Chair

	12.02
	Q: A governor asked what the annual report was?

A: The Chair replied that it was a report that went on the website to show what governors had achieved in the year. It described who the governors were, what training had taken place, attendance and any gaps, record of visits and a summary of the year.
	

	
	
	

	13.00
	GOVERNOR DEVELOPMENT
	

	13.01
	There had been no recent training  by governors.

	

	13.02
	Tia Woods was booked onto Dealing with Complaints training

Claire Skeet needed to complete Safer recruitment training when an appropriate times training was on offer.

	

	13.03
	The Headteacher highlighted that; 
· Safer Work Practice training would be renewed in 2024

· The National College and the Key for Governors provide Webinars, training, and guidance for governors

· The KCSIE update was in force from September
	

	
	
	

	14.00
	CHAIR’S BUSINESS
	

	14.01
	There was none
	

	
	
	

	15.00
	CLERK’S BUSINESS
	

	15.01
	The Clerk informed the full governing body that the Governor training programme for the following year was now available and she would circulate it to governors.
	Clerk

	
	
	

	16.00
	ANY OTHER URGENT BUSINESS
	

	16.01
	There was no other urgent business
	

	
	
	

	17.00
	SET MEETING DATES FOR THE NEXT ACADEMIC YEAR
	

	17.01
	Resolved:

· That governors have reviewed amended and approved the following dates for meetings in the next academic Year .

· The Clerk would recirculate the amended dates 

· Future Governor Days would be organised to report into the Full Governing body meetings


	

	
	Autumn

Day

Date

Time

Full Governing Body

Monday

12 September 2022

6.00pm

Teaching and Learning

Wednesday 

28 September

6.00pm

Resources

Monday

3 October 

6.00pm

Pay and Personnel

Thursday

13 October

6.30pm

Pupil Support

Thursday

20 October

6.00pm

Full Governing Body

Monday

7 November

6.00pm

Spring

Day

Date

Time

Teaching and Learning

Wednesday 

22 February 2023

6.00pm

Pupil Support 

Thursday

2 March 
6.00pm

Resources

Monday 

6 March
6.00pm

Pay and Personnel

Thursday

9 March
6.30pm

Full Governing Body

Monday 

20 March 

6.00pm

Summer

Day

Date

Time

Resources 

Monday

24 April 2022

6.00pm

Full Governing Body

Monday

8 May

6.00pm

Teaching and Learning

Wednesday 

7 June

6.00pm

Resources

Monday

12 June

6.00pm

Pay and Personnel

Thursday

15 June

6.30pm

Pupil Support

Thursday

22 June

6.00pm

Full Governing Body

Monday

26 June

6.00pm


	

	
	The Chair closed the meeting at 7.38pm
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